
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 10 GCSE Physical Education (OCR) summary curriculum map/core concepts 
 

AUTUMN SPRING SUMMER 
Half term 1: 

Skeletal System/ 
Muscular System/ 

Movement analysis 

Half term 2: 
Cardiovascular System 

Half term 3: 
Respiratory system 

Half term 4: 
Short and long term 
effects of exercise 

Half term 5: 
Physical training 

Half term 6: 
Minimising injury 

By the end of this term, 
pupils will know….. 

By the end of this term, 
pupils will know….. 

By the end of this term, 
pupils will know….. 

By the end of this term, 
pupils will know….. 

By the end of this term, 
pupils will know….. 

By the end of this term, 
pupils will know….. 

 Structure and Function 
of the Skeletal System 

 Location of major 
bones. 

 Structure, function 
and components of 
synovial joints. 

 Movements at 
synovial joints 

 Structure and Function 
of the Muscular 
System 

 Location of major 
muscles. 

 Roles of muscles 
during movement. 

 Movements produced 
by muscles groups. 

 Describe the lever 
systems. 

 Describes the planes 
of movement. 

 Structure and Function 
of the Cardiovascular 
system.  

 Describe the pathway 
of blood round the 
heart and body. 

 Describe the double 
circulatory system. 

 Roles of red blood 
cells. 

 Describe the different 
types of blood vessels. 

 Describe cardiac 
values. 

 Structure and Function 
of the respiratory 
system.  

 Describe the pathway 
of air round the 
respiratory system. 

 Describe the diffusion 
and gaseous 
exchange. circulatory 
system. 

 Describe the roles of 
respiratory muscles 
during inspiration and 
expiration. 

 Describe respiratory 
values. 

 Describe anaerobic 
and aerobic 
respiration and the by 
products produced. 

 To investigate and 
describe the short and 
long term effects of 
exercise on the body 
systems. 

 To investigate and 
describe the short and 
long term effects of 
exercise on the CV 
system. 

 To investigate and 
describe the short and 
long term effects of 
exercise on the 
respiratory system. 

 To investigate and 
describe the short and 
long term effects of 
exercise on the 
muscular system. 

 Describe the 
components of fitness. 

 Carry out the tests and 
record the data for 
each of the 
components of fitness. 

 To look at validity and 
reliability of testing 
and to analyse data. 

 To describe and apply 
the principles of 
training. 

 To describe and define 
the different types of 
training. 

 To describe ways to 
prevent injury 
including the warm 
up, cool down and 
reasons for completing 
both. 

 Explain how to 
minimize injury 
through the use of PPE 
and clothing/footwear 
etc. 

  Explain how to 
minimize injury 
through the 
appropriate level of 
competition. 

 Explain how to 
minimize injury 
through the 
appropriate carrying 
and lifting of 
equipment. 

 Identify potential 
hazards in various 
sporting settings. 

 Consequences of 
hazards. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 Describe axis of 
rotation. 

 Introduce controlled 
assessment.* 
(Controlled) 

Key Tier 3 disciplinary 
vocabulary: 

Key Tier 3 disciplinary 
vocabulary: 

Key Tier 3 disciplinary 
vocabulary: 

Key Tier 3 disciplinary 
vocabulary: 

Key Tier 3 disciplinary 
vocabulary: 

Key Tier 3 disciplinary 
vocabulary: 

Name of all 20 bones. 
Name all 5 synovial joints. 
Name all 7 components of 
joints. 
Name all 6 movements. 
Name all 13 muscles. 
Names the 4 roles of 
muscles during 
movement. 
Name the 7 types of 
movement. 
Name the 4 parts of a 
lever. 
Name the 3 different lever 
systems. 
Name the 3 axis of 
rotation. 
Name the 3 planes of 
movement. 
 
 
 
 

Name the 10 parts of the 
heart. 
Name the 4 functions of 
red blood cells. 
Name the 7 different 
factors associated with 
blood vessels. 
Name the 3 cardiac values. 

Name the 10 parts of the 
respiratory system. 
Name the 6 components 
associated with the 
pathway of air.  
Name the 7 factors 
contributing to gas 
exchange. 
Name the 2 muscles and 
their roles. 
Name the 3 respiratory 
values. 
Revisit and apply the 8 
factors contributing to 
aerobic and anaerobic 
exercise. 

Review the structure and 
function of the CV system 
and how short and long 
term effects of exercise 
impact this system and 
values. 
Review the structure and 
function of the respiratory 
system and how short and 
long term effects of 
exercise impact this 
system and values. 
Review the structure and 
function of the muscular 
system and how short and 
long term effects of 
exercise impact this 
system and values. 
 

Name the 10 components 
of fitness. 
Name and apply the 12 
fitness tests. 
Name SPOR-V and FITT 
principles. 
Name the 7 types of 
training. 
Warm-up, cool down and 
intensity. 
 
 

Names the various PPE for 
a variety of sports. 
Name the different of 
competition. 
Name the different 
techniques for lifting and 
carrying equipment. 
Name the 6 potential 
hazards areas. 
Name the resulting 
consequences of hazards. 
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